TOWN OF PORT REXTON 
Minutes 
Regular Meeting 
Wednesday, February 23, 2022
7:30 P.M. 
This meeting was held at the Town Hall Multipurpose Room

Present at the meeting were:

Mayor Dean Bailey                 Deputy Mayor Wanda Rex

Councillor Chris Kelly            Councillor Janice Hayward         Councillor Roland Taylor       Councillor Judy Lander

Councillor Eldon Bannister   Town Clerk/Manager Lois Long           

Assistant Clerk Tina Toope

Council members and staff first participated in a virtual information session on the Code of Conduct Act. This session was presented by the Department of Municipal and Provincial Affairs. Training will come later for this new Act. 

Mayor Bailey then convened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.
MOTION #06- 2022–Bannister/Taylor; resolved the minutes of the meeting held on January 31, 2022 shall be adopted as presented. All in favor, Motion carried. 
MOTION #07 - 2022–Rex/Kelly; resolved the Agenda for this meeting shall be adopted as presented. All in favor, Motion carried. 
REPORTS
Outdoor Recreation Park Project

Mayor Bailey reported the work on the rink building construction has been delayed by the weather conditions and he has been in discussions with Nfld Power regarding moving the poles. Hopefully the weather will soon improve enough to finish the building. 

Waste Management 

Operations are as usual but there has been quite a problem with the extreme winds we have been experiencing this winter. Alfred is continuing with the very successful recycling program. Newco Metals have recently removed the metals from the site.

Recreation Commission   

Councillor Hayward reported that the Recreation, in partnership with the Rink Committee, are applying under the Active Living Fund for a grant for

supplies for various summer programs for all ages, and to purchase equipment for the new beach volleyball court, such as folding chairs for spectators and large storage containers for storing equipment. The Recreation are planning to hold their very popular Easter Breakfast this year if everything continues to go well and the Covid-19 restrictions are lifted. We now have a much larger space in the newly renovated multipurpose room. Everyone is looking forward to finally being able to hold events here once again and it was suggested that some thought be given by everyone of possible events for Come Home Year. It was suggested also that maybe a committee could be formed shortly plan out a few activities for this years celebrations. 
Fire Department 

The Fire Department has had a new communications tower installed to replace the one that was broken off some time ago during extreme weather conditions. They were able to purchase this from surplus funds from 2021. Hopefully this tower will work out okay.

CORRRESPONDENCE
An email was received from Blair Hogan, Environmental Protection Officer, regarding his recent waste site inspection. There was mention of the metals at the site. Those have been collected since that inspection

Three approvals were received from Service NL, one for accessibility, etc. for the Union Store, one for septic for 23 Main Road and the other for septic for 47A Rocky Hill Road.

A letter was received from the Department of Municipal and Provincial Affairs with approval of the $2000 Come Home Year Grant. 

FINANCES
Invoices: 

Ervin Locke & Son’s Ltd. (Feb. Snow clearing) $8,855.00 

MOTION #08 - 2022 –Bannister/Hayward; resolved the approval of payment of invoice submitted, all regular monthly bills, and confirm the other related invoices as submitted that have been paid to date. All in favour, Motion carried.

GENERAL BUSINESS 

Land issues and summertime parking are a couple of matters that will require attention. There are properties that are available and for sale which would be beneficial to the community for parking and open space, however the owners are asking high prices for these parcels. The town does have the option of expropriation of property when deemed essential for development however this is a complicated and lengthy process. The Clerk is still trying to get some cooperation from some landowners, so council asked her to continue to try negotiations first. In the meantime, there are some other options to explore for development of much needed parking spaces. 

Permits and submission of plans to Council for development has become a contentious issue, especially when residents tend to go ahead and build, do renos or extensions, without any permits. Council have received complaints about some who have ignored these requirements and don’t even apply for permits. The Town of Port Rexton has a newly reviewed official Town Plan and Development Regulations that must be adhered to and Council is answerable to various departments if those regulations are not followed accordingly. In view of this, letters will be issued to those who have not submitted plans or obtained permits to have those submitted as soon as possible. If these directives are not complied with in a timely manner, then stop orders may have to be issued on those developments until such time as these matters are resolved.    

There was some further discussion on the Agreement with the members of the Heritage Society for the LOL Hall. A few sections must be further explored and/or some re-wording for clarification will be done and the agreement will once again be presented to both parties for any further discussion necessary.  

No further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm, on a Motion 2022(09)Councillor Taylor, 2nd by Councillor Bannister. 
____________________                     ____________________

Mayor Dean Bailey                                  Clerk/Manager Lois Long
